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SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 14th NOVEMBER 2005

MOTION NO. 5
Motion:
Councillor Mick Murphy
“That this Council calls on the Manager not to proceed with the proposed €4 charge for a private car to deposit recyclable waste or to alter in any way the current Policy of accepting recyclable material free of charge at the Ballymount Civic Centre.  Further more, this Council agrees that the introduction of a charge would be counter to the Council’s own policy for waste management and would seriously frustrate the commitment of the general public towards recycling.”
Report:
The Council accepts a range of materials for recycling at the Ballymount Civic Amenity & Recycling Centre.  The following recyclable material may be disposed of free of charge:

· All waste electronic and electrical equipment.

· Fridges and Freezers

· Electrical Appliances

· Computer Equipment

· Glass (Green, Clear and Brown)

· Paper and Cardboard
· Textiles 

· Beverage Cans (aluminium)

· Plastic Bottles (not butter or yoghurt cartons)

· Household Batteries

· Car Batteries
· Waste Oil (not cooking oil)

The following material is accepted at the Civic Amenity subject to charge

· Household Hazardous Waste (Paint, Detergents, Pesticide containers, etc, in properly-labelled containers ONLY.) 

· Scrap Metal 

· Timber 

· Green Garden Waste (Domestic customers only) 

· General Household Waste 

· Bulky Household Items (Furniture) 

The charges for non recyclable items are as follows:

(Valid from 1st January 2005)
	Vehicles/Material Types
	Cost €

	Car 
	€10.00

	Car Van / Estate Cars
	€16.00

	Car and Trailer (1.2m x 1.2m)
	€28.00


The annual cost of running the South Dublin County Civic Amenity Facility is currently of the order of €900,000.  Following discussion with the Department of Environment, Heritage & Local Government in early 2005 and in order to ameliorate this cost, consideration was given to introducing a modest charge for this service.  However, following discussion by the Waste Steering Group for the Dublin Region it was decided that any such charge should be applied on a regional basis, and a charge should not be introduced at this time for recyclable materials.  A charge will continue to apply for non-recyclable items which are disposed of ultimately to landfill.
